Website Report April 2020
Meetings Coordinator Report
Since the last Communications Committee meeting in February it has been BUSY! 
Groups started to shut their doors initially slowly and then more and more as Government advice and legislation seemed to change daily around the ongoing pandemic situation.
By mass messaging 700+ NA contacts and groups updating their meeting details on the website and calling into the Helpline, we received information that 600+ meetings were going to be suspended forthwith. Combined with this, a lot of members began to set up online meetings predominantly using the Zoom app. These began to appear more and more and soon were the 'norm' for groups to continue keeping their meetings open.
This meant untold back office work for the Website Admin who was working 16+ hours a day some days and on the front end, the Meetings Coordinator was inputting, amending, updating, correcting and publishing these meetings as quick as they appeared while liaising and communicating with members throughout to help them create and update their meeting information.
Regularly the day was starting at 5am and finishing at gone midnight with my actual job working from home and constantly keeping an eye on the website and the mailbox for changes that need to be done.
It came to a peak on Monday 24th March where HM Government set out the new recommendations/rules of crowd dispersal and enforcing social distancing.
Therefore, in one swoop on Monday evening, there were now NO face-2-face meetings in the UK. All 1,224 meetings are now no longer running till further notice. These are all now marked as such on the UKNA website.
Since then the explosion of online meetings has been nothing short of spectacular. 
It's been a phenomenal response from everyone and I, for one, am a very proud member of Narcotics Anonymous as this scenario has unfolded. It's been a sight to behold how proactive and enthusiastic we as a Fellowship have been in the past 5-6 weeks. It's been an absolutely amazing response from everybody. 
It's been a learning curve for all and it's sometimes been frustrating chasing up people for full information where we have had to make 5-10 calls a day to members asking to clarify or query the details of their respective meetings. We've also had to access Zoom to get the URL address of Zoom meetings when groups only post the Zoom ID and not the actual weblink and this is a very regular occurrence. In the midst of all of this, we haven't wanted to curb any of our members' enthusiasm so I've relied more on my own administrative background and customer service experience to complete the job for them as it's easier than asking people to make changes themselves. 
And we got the job done. We on the website virtual high-fived each other… 
...until the weekend of 4-5 April when Zoom updated their security settings and the vast majority of the links on the website were made redundant overnight! We had an extraordinary Website Committee Meeting and set about a plan of action to get the information back on track. 
A memo was sent out to the Fellowship via social media, e-mailings, messages on WhatsApp, Messenger and text explaining the scenario and we set about re-accruing the information we needed to make our listings back up-to-date.
More 10-12 hours a day back end and front line, hours of calls to members, re-reviewing meeting links and info and the constant adding of new meetings wasn't letting up either. We sent out further memos to the Fellowship keeping everyone in the picture as to where we were, what we are aiming at doing and staying completely transparent and pre-empting questions and concerns being asked of us. 
From 17th March to 29th April inclusive, we have received 200+ emails in the meetings@ukna.org mailbox all to do with setting up meetings, relaying meeting information and other questions concerning the Fellowship around the present situation and these have all been responded to within 24 hours of receipt. 
At present, we now have 722 online meetings with only 4 of those with non-direct links to those particular meetings and they are marked up as LINK DOES NOT WORK or LINK EXPIRED so 99.5% of ALL meetings are completely accessible with one click from the UKNA listings.  We have begun a daily 'clear-up' of deleting those meetings whose links are not directly accessible and this too was something we communicated with the Fellowship. 
We now also have UKNA online meetings at 11am and 7.30pm every day of the week till further notice: https://www.ukna.org/video/online-meetings which the respective committee will elaborate further on in their report.
Site Admin Report 
Very busy changing the website to allow online meetings and events to be added.
Been keeping the website updated as per usual.
Traffic to the website as seen a 500% increase with this time last year.
Been assisting with regional subcommittees and areas in holding online committee meetings.
Been requested to stream the RSC.
Been asked to help facilitate online training days for PI and H&I. The PI event is already on the events page on the website.
Been asked to help facilitate running an online UK convention (more will be revealed)
The email server change went ahead but no new features were added or removed. These will take place when things calm down and definitely before the end of the calendar year.
Development of Apps and new website been placed on temporary hold.
The usual round of members requesting email addresses for service.
Region asked us to report how many actual hours the web servant is working. Up until the middle of March, we worked it out that an average working week on the website was 37 hours per week. From mid-March to present, these hours have dramatically escalated but this has gone hand in hand with the current pandemic situation.
Events Coordinator Report
Very quiet (at present). All face to face events until the end of May have already been cancelled/postponed/deferred and the website has been updated. These events have not been deleted/removed and will stay on the site till the day after they were due to take place. This will give the respective committees an opportunity to change the dates of any event rather than create a whole new event.
Can we encourage members to put their online events on the website? All the details would be added as per normal with the URL (online link) going into the Additional Information box which makes the link accessible with one click similar to that of the meetings listings. As always, please be aware of Trademark symbols and Copyright images when adding flyers as these will be removed.
Can we ask that Helpline coordinators ask their daily volunteers dealing with callers asking for any information regarding events, to ask the callers to email events@ukna.org
12th Step Coordinator Report
We would like to start this section of the report with a moment to remember Steve B who worked tirelessly in many roles across Narcotics Anonymous over the years.
A new 12 Step Coordinator was voted in who has done an amazing job in the very short while he has been part of the committee.
Current figures show we have 115 active 12 Step volunteers which is more than double the volunteers we had at the last Communications Committee meeting. We have made the process simpler by us ticking the consent box rather than the volunteer waiting for an email response. We are also actively asking online groups to announce this service at the end of every meeting and can we ask you to all to do the same at your respective groups and committees.
Concerns about UKNA email address misuse/abuse
We would like to request that this gets added to New OR Any Other Business during this Committee meeting.
To summarise
It's been a mad month, it's been exciting, it's been frustrating and it's been really hard work for long hours and balancing it with a full-time job hasn't always been easy but thus far, we're managing what is very unique times health-wise, socially and in our own recovery communities.
I can't shout from the rooftops enough what a hard-working and conscientious gang of four the website committee are and it's a pleasure, a privilege and an honour to be part of this supportive, encouraging tight-knit team.
Thank you for letting me be of service AND Keep Logging On
Scott B 
